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VLT Photography 
Competition 
Many thanks to all of the families and staff members who 
have contributed to the Trust’s first photography 
competition.   

This year’s theme is ‘New Beginnings’ and we have seen a 
wide range of photos from new born lambs, early morning 
sunrises, through to blossoming trees.  

The images will be sent over to Vyners where a panel of 
teachers and students will judge the entries.   

The deadline is today but entries can still be sent in to 
ryefield.enquiries@ryefieldprimary.org.uk 
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World Book Day 
This is the 23rd year there's been a ​World Book Day​, and on ​5th March​ 2020, children of all 
ages will come together to appreciate reading.   

However we do realise that fancy dress costumes can be an expensive way to celebrate 
books and it is becoming quite a cottage industry for retailers.  We would rather the money 
being spent on an expensive costume was spent on a book for your child to read at home.  

We cannot stress that daily reading is THE most 
important thing you can do to ensure that your 
child makes the most of their education.  Xbox, 
Playstation, YouTube and mobile devices are a 
huge distraction to the importance of embedding 
the basics into our children: reading, spellings and 
fluency in the multiplication tables.   

So we are suggesting something different 
for 2020.  If children want to dress up 
they do so by decorating an old or new 
white t-shirt in the style of their favourite 
book. For example a white cotton t-shirt 
can be bought from H&M for around 
£2.99. 

Here is an example to get you inspired! 

We look forward to seeing your creations 
- who knows there may even be a prize or 
two for the best examples! 

 

   

 



 

 

Pepper 
Children and staff are very excited about Pepper - our 
school dog - joining us next week (05/03/2020).  As 
stated in last week’s newsletter, she will have a phased 
introduction into the school and will spend the 
majority of her first few weeks based solely around Mr 
Tucker’s office and the Admin office.  Studies have 
shown that the presence of companion animals can 
improve the well-being of children and lower the rate 
of anxiety, simply by making the environment happier, 
more enjoyable and less forbidding.   

 

 

This week pupils in Key Stage 2 were visited by Rosie 
Ellis from our local Dogs Trust centre in Harefield.  She 
taught the children how to be Dog Smart: 

1. Be Calm 
2. Give an animal space 
3. Play fairly 
4. Don’t disturb a dog 
5. Keep your hands away 
6. Remember that we respect and 

behave kindly around animals. 

The school has a comprehensive policy and 
control measures which are expanded upon 
in the School Dog policy (available on the 
school website).   

It is accepted that interacting with animals 
is not appropriate for all children but that 
for some it has the potential to provide many 
positive benefits. Any parent who does not 
wish their child to interact with the dog is 
invited to write to inform Mr Tucker of their 
wishes - stating whether the reason is due to 
allergies or a specific phobia or anxiety.     

 



 

 

Winning! 
This week Ryefield pupils have been involved in many successes!  The highlights are as 
follows: 

Urban Debating League 
 After our success in Round 1 (5 out of 8 wins) the school has qualified for Round 2 - which 
gives our children the chance to visit a University campus!  Further to this we were 
delighted to know that Ryefield is also ranked as one of the Top 50 schools in the country 
for debating! 

Road Safety 
Our pupil Road Safety Officers (JRSOs and MRSOs) were successful in securing a £500 
grant from the local authority.  This money will go towards banners and signage to prevent 
drivers from parking and dropping off on the white zig-zag lines which are located at the 
front of the school.  One of the local councillors was so impressed with our proposal he 
also gave us additional funding to support the school in providing First Aid training for 
pupils.  

TAG Rugby 
Mrs Donoghue took a selected group of pupils from Lower Key Stage 2 to attend a local 
TAG Rugby festival and we were delighted to come away victorious.  These children will 
now be part of a larger event which will be held in March.  Congratulations - they have 
clearly been inspired by the England team’s recent performance. 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 



 

Commemorative Badge 
 Every child in the school will be gifted a commemorative 
badge which celebrates the school’s 60 anniversary.  These 
are limited edition and will be provided free of charge - 
however the school has limited stock and may not be able to 
replace any lost or broken badges. We do recommend that 
they are either named (via Sharpie marker on the back) or 
given the care and attention they deserve.   
 

 

 

PLEASE TREAT HEAD LICE 
All hair must be tied up. Please check your child/children’s hair regularly as per leaflet sent 
out via email this week. 

 

Uniform 
Please ensure that your child is in the correct school uniform. We have noticed some 
individuals not conforming to the expectations applied to all pupils - NO nail extensions or 
dyed hair.  

 

 

 

   

 



 

STICK ON YOUR FRIDGE: DATES 
Junior Citizens event at Brunel University - 9th March 

Parents Evening - 11th and 12th March 

Swimming Gala - 12th March 

Mothers Day Shop - 20th March 

Spring Disco - 27th March 

End of Term - ​ Friday 3 ​rd​ April 2020                  School finishes at 1.30pm ​Infants 

                                                                    School finishes at 1.35pm ​Juniors 
Term Starts - ​Monday 20th April 2020 

Bank Holiday ​ - Friday 8th May 2020  

Half Term ​- Monday 25​th​ – Friday 29 ​th​ May 2020 
End of Term - Friday 17th July 2020 ​               School finishes at 1.30pm ​Infants 

                                                                               School finishes at 1.35pm ​Juniors  

 


